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Coffee with the Contractor… 

 
It’s no secret, the City is building a new wastewater treatment plant in Empire at the 
northeast corner of Fulton Avenue and South Empire Blvd.  As you can see in the 
picture below, construction is underway! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This new plant will serve the 
Empire District and Charleston 
area.  Due to the construction, 
there will be a great deal of activity 
including mobilization of cranes, 
sheet pile driving, increased 
construction traffic in the 
surrounding neighborhood, etc. 
that may impact the nearby 
neighbors and businesses.  As a result, the City and the City’s contractor want to 
invite the community to join us for an informational open house and opportunity to 
engage with our Contractor and City staff regarding this construction.   
 
We will discuss the construction schedule, upcoming activities, and address any 
questions or concerns of the community.  The Open House will be held at 676 
South Empire Boulevard at 4:30 pm on Thursday, March 23rd.  Coffee, water, 
snacks, and cookies (compliments of NW Natural) will be provided.  Available 
parking can be found on Marple Street (adjacent to the construction site) and along 
the portion of Fulton Avenue on the west side of South Empire Boulevard.  The 
City’s contractor will have personnel on site to help direct traffic (vehicle & 
pedestrian).  
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City Clean Up Day (Coos Bay and North Bend):  
 
The annual City Clean Up Day is scheduled for 
Saturday, April 22nd from 10am to 3pm. Residents of 
Coos Bay and North Bend can donate at least 4 
items of food or $4 for the South Coast Food Share 
and then drop off up to 4 cans (35 gallon size) of 
household garbage. Recyclables are welcome, but 
no tires, appliances, furniture, metal, or hazardous 
materials will be accepted. Garbage drop-off is 
limited to residents of Coos Bay & North Bend. 
 
United Way Day of Caring will be helping out community members such as elderly 
or disabled persons by picking up garbage at their homes and bringing it to a drop-
off site. South Coast Food Share, North Bend Presbyterian Church, and the 
Salvation Army will be helping to collect donations and direct traffic at the drop-off 
sites. Les’ Sanitary Service, Coos Bay Sanitary Service, and North Bend Sanitation 
will be accepting the garbage and providing the collection equipment. 
 
Last year, we accepted over 19 tons of garbage and collected over 1,000 pounds of 
food for local food banks. This is our 10th year, so we hope to make this event even 
bigger and better than ever! 
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Coos Bay City 
Hall 

500 Central 
Avenue 

Coos Bay, OR  
97420 

www.coosbay.org 

 

 

Police 
Department 

(541) 269-8911 
 

 

Fire Department 
(541) 269-1191 

 

 

Library 
(541) 269-1101 

 

 

Community 
Development 
Department  

(541) 269-8918  
or 

(541) 269-8924 
 

 

Public Works 
Department   

(541) 269-8918 
 

 

Finance 
Department 

(541) 269-8915 
 

 

City Manager’s 
Office 

(541) 269-8912 
 

http://www.coosbay.org/

